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October 27, 2022 
 
Harry Lau 
Administrator, Facilities & Operations 
Livonia Public Schools 
15125 Farmington Road 
Livonia, Michigan 48154 
hlau@livoniapublicschools.org  
 
RE: Stormwater Board Resolution 
 2022 Permit Application 
 
Dear Mr. Harry Lau: 
 
In 2019, individual permit number MI0060044 was issued to Livonia Public Schools for the reauthorization to 
discharge water through the districts municipal separate storm sewer system (MS4) to waters of the state. 
 
To retain the authorization to discharge, the district was required to submit a new application by April 1, 2022.  To 
fulfill the application requirements for the ordinance or regulatory mechanism that prohibits non-storm water 
discharges into the applicant’s MS4 and the ordinance or other regulatory mechanism to address post-construction 
storm water runoff from new development and redevelopment projects, including preventing or minimizing water 
quality impacts, a Stormwater Board Resolution is required.  The Stormwater Board Resolution is used in place of an 
ordinance and includes specific language for preventing illicit discharges and implementing the post-construction 
requirements.  Please have the school board review the Stormwater Board Resolution and return the passed 
resolution to Arch Environmental Group for submission to the EGLE.  
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (248) 426-0165 [office] or (734) 239-1424 [mobile].  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Arch Environmental Group, Inc. 
Environmental Services 

 
 
Jenna Gillmore Sendra 
Vice President of Client Relations, Manager, cleanWATER 
 
 
Attachments: Draft Stormwater Board Resolution 
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